
Minutes of the Falrhope Airport Authority

October 21, 2014

The Fairhope Authority met Tuesday, October 21, 2014 at 4:30PM in the Delchamps
Suite, Room 2, in the Civic Center at 161 N Section St.

Present: Charles Zunk, Chairman; other members present: Pam Caudill, Joe McEnerney,
Rod Platt, and Jack Burrell. Charlie Bassett was absent. Present also was David Bagwell,
Attorney, and Bill Ross of Continental Motors. Cynthia A Boothe took the minutes.

The minutes of the September 16, 2014 meeting were considered and approved on a
motion by Rod Platt, second by Joe McEnerney and unanimously carried.

The minutes of the September 30, 2014 special meeting were considered and approved
on a motion by Pam Caudill, second by Rod Platt and unanimously carried.

Update on The Academy: Charles Zunk stated that construction work on The Academy
is going well and more quickly now and should be completed soon.

Update on FBO lease: Charles Zunk stated that he and Rod Platt met with the FAA and
ALDOT about the lease and after a few suggestions to clarify some of the language in the
lease the revision was sent to Continental Motors for review and after they approved
the revisions the new lease was signed.

Update on PNC Agreement and Consent: Charles Zunk stated that PNC has accepted all
the changes to the agreement concerning the recent land sales.

Update on FY2014 AlP Grant construction: Charles Zunk stated that having received
the money from the state and federal grants that it should take about 30 days to
complete the permitting process and after the contractor begins construction it should
take about 60 days to complete the dirt work.

Update on two pending land sales: Charles Zunk stated that the sale of land for the
stream mitigation for a conservation easement was approved by the Planning & Zoning
Commission with only a few staff recommendations to take care of to complete the
sale.

Treasurer's Report: Joe McEnerney stated that $113,000.00 was used on Academy
expenses last month and that normal year-end adjustments were being made to the
financial statements ending 9-30-2014.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:57PM.






